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Law and Legislation Committee, Aug. 15
Oppose Item 5 & 7


[Please cut and paste this letter and format and edit as you see fit with the obstacles in how these policies will impact your business and housing in Sacramento] 
1. eComment: City’s official website at https://meetings.cityofsacramento.org
2. Send in your comments directly to the Councilmembers of the committee.
a. Chair, CM Valenzuela: kvalenzuela@cityofsacramento.org, zfreels@cityofsacramento.org 
b. CM Guerra: eguerra@cityofsacramento.org 
c. CM Jennings: rjennings@cityofsacramento.org, dmrogers@cityofsacramento.org  
d. CM Kaplan: District1@cityofsacramento.org 
Subject – Law and Legislation Committee Oppose Item 5 & 7 

I am a REALTOR®/housing provider/small business owner in Sacramento, and I strongly urge you to reject advancing the Tenant Anti-Harassment Ordinance and the proposed Sacramento Forward plan. 

Sacramento is facing a chronic shortage of housing. Neither of these proposals will ensure more affordable homes are built but rather will saddle housing providers with more regulations, red tape, and a costly bureaucratic process. As a REALTOR®, I understand the affordable housing challenges that exist in our city and region, which is why we need to look at solutions to create more housing for all income levels and diverse options that meet the needs of our residents. 

Tenant Opportunity to Purchase policies create administrative processes that impact a property owner’s time-sensitive decision to sell based on personal costs related to education, health care, and major personal expenses. Recently, San Jose rejected a similar proposal, citing the cost and effectiveness of the program. 
 
Mandates that overprescribe how rental housing is provided such as those included in the proposal to impose stricter just cause eviction, lower rent caps, anti-harassment, and COPA undermine the ability of housing providers to ensure they are offer quality homes to residents. Regulating the sale of rental units or providing taxpayer-funded attorneys to tenants in a dispute will not build more homes, will not make housing more affordable, and will not ensure the timely payment of rent. 

Sacramento needs to continue its efforts on a comprehensive approach to addressing the identified need of building affordable housing and addressing homelessness such as supporting housing subsidies, promoting ADUs, and repurposing underutilized buildings to create housing. 

I respectfully request the Law and Legislation Committee to reject items 5 and 7 on the August 15, 2023, agenda.   

Thank you for your consideration.
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